Morningside Elementary School

SBDM Minutes

August 19, 2013
Meeting was called to order at 3:38 p.m. 


.

Members present were Joe Nepi, Carole Brown, Tabitha Kerr, Kristin Willett, and Kelly Cruze.  Guest present was April Jackson.
Council reviewed current agenda and minutes from July and the special meetings on August 1st & 13th, 2013.  Tabitha Kerr made a motion to approve the agenda and minutes; motion was seconded by Carole Brown.  All were in consensus.

Joe Nepi shared his Principal’s report with council members including the following:

--Current enrollment is at 518.  
--Mr. Nepi met with the 1st grade teachers to develop a class list for the new teacher.  Rating sheets provided by last year’s kindergarten teachers as well as rating sheets that were completed by our first grade teachers this year were used to develop the class roster.  Letters will be mailed to the families that are affected by this change tomorrow.    
Joe Nepi presented to Council the year to date budget for Section 6 and General Fund for their review.  Mr. Nepi advised Council that we will need to allocate Section 6 monies for instructional needs and supplies for the new teacher.  The new teacher would receive $350.00 just as all other staff received.  Mr. Nepi suggested taking these monies out of the contingency fund. Due to an increase in enrollment, we should be slated to receive additional Section 6 monies in September once the student allocations are confirmed.  This increase would offset the above expenditure.       
Joe Nepi advised Council that the interview committee completed interviews for the 1st grade position on Friday.  A total of eight candidates were interviewed.  Mr. Nepi brought the recommendation from the interview committee to hire Mrs. Molly Alcorn.  Mr. Nepi provided information to Council regarding Mrs. Alcorn’s background and experience.  Mrs. Alcorn will make a wonderful addition to the MES staff.  She is eager to get started and will begin preparing her room this week.  Her class is scheduled to begin on Friday, August 30th.  She will also have an open house to meet the families affected by this change on August 26th.  
Joe Nepi discussed the use of space for the new 1st grade classroom with Council.  The decision was made to move Roger and Karen Henson (RTI teachers) upstairs to room 211 where the current RTA teachers are housed.  RTA teachers (Mrs. Sheila Lewis and Ms. Kim Vertrees) will be moving out to the mobile unit.  The move will begin on Tuesday so that we can get the room available for the new teacher as soon as possible.  We appreciate the flexibility of all those involved in this transition.  

Joe Nepi provided Council with the final draft of Policy 21.02 regarding retention of students.  Council discussed policy.  Carole Brown made a motion to accept the policy; motion was seconded by Karla Buckingham.  All were in consensus.  Mr. Nepi will provide a copy of this policy to the staff in the next addition of News and Notes. 

Joe Nepi shared the following in regards to Student Achievement with the Council:
--Iowa and Cogat testing will take place in September.  Dates for testing have not been finalized yet.   
-- The RTI schedule has been completed and is attached for Council to review.  Scantron testing started this week as well.
--Stacie Stroop has put together two pieces of information for teachers regarding Lexile scores and how this data can be utilized.  Lexile scores can be accessed by teachers once Scantron testing has been completed.  
--KPREP data is scheduled to be released in September.  Inaccuracies were found in the first release of individual scores. They are currently in the process of correcting this matter.  
Joe Nepi provided a copy of the 2012-13 SBDM Committees Tasks and Projects.  Council reviewed the previous committee tasks and responsibilities and made suggestions for change for this year.  Council may revisit responsibilities of committees later in the year for additional recommendations.  Karla Buckingham made a motion to approve the committees and their tasks/responsibilities as stated above; motion was seconded by Tabitha Kerr.  All were in consensus.  
Closing Business:
Other Business:  None at this time.
Council discussed September agenda items.  The next regular meeting will be on Monday, September 16th, 2013, at 3:00 p.m.
Kristin Willett made a motion to adjourn; Tabitha Kerr seconded and all were in agreement.  Meeting adjourned at 5:30 p.m.
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